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NEWS from CPSC 
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission 

Note: Phone number. 

Echo Recalls Model Cs-500VL Chain Saw 
Washington, DC -- In cooperation with the Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC), Echo Incorporated of Lake 
Zurich, Illinois today announced the voluntary recall of all model 500VL gasoline powered chain saws manufactured from 
1979 to 1980. 

Some 8,500 Echo model 500VL chain saws with flywheel problems are being recalled voluntarily by the company and 
replaced with a new solid- state magneto chain saw at no cost to the consumer.  

The firm said a special tool is required to remove the flywheel during routine chain saw maintenance, but some flywheels 
have been removed by consumers without aid of the tool. If the flywheel becomes distorted as a result of such removal, the 
flywheel may be subject to stress and vibration. Pieces of the flywheel may fly apart and strike the operator as was the case 
in the three accidents reported to Echo, which resulted in lacerations, fractures and amputation to the fingers of the 
operator's left hand.  

Consumers should discontinue using the Echo 500 VL chain saw immediately. Owners of Model 500VL chain saws with 
serial numbers inclusive to 0023000 should contact their Echo Dealer to arrange for replacement of the saw at no charge. 
The new Echo saw, model 510 EVL, comes equipped with a solid-state electronic magneto which is not removed during 
routine maintenance.  

Consumers desiring more information about the product recall should write to Echo, Incorporated, 400 Oakwood Road, 
Lake Qurich, Illinois 60047, or call Echo's Service Department at (847) 540-8400.  
 

--- 

CPSC is still interested in receiving incident or injury reports that are either directly related to this 
product recall or involve a different hazard with the same product. Please tell us about it by visiting 
https://www.cpsc.gov/cgibin/incident.aspx 

The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission is charged with protecting the public from unreasonable risks of serious 
injury or death from thousands of types of consumer products under the agency's jurisdiction. The CPSC is committed to 
protecting consumers and families from products that pose a fire, electrical, chemical, or mechanical hazard. The CPSC's 
work to ensure the safety of consumer products - such as toys, cribs, power tools, cigarette lighters, and household 
chemicals - contributed significantly to the decline in the rate of deaths and injuries associated with consumer products over 
the past 30 years. 

To report a dangerous product or a product-related injury, call CPSC's Hotline at (800) 638-2772 or CPSC's teletypewriter 
at (301) 595-7054. To join a CPSC e-mail subscription list, please go to https://www.cpsc.gov/cpsclist.aspx. Consumers can 
obtain recall and general safety information by logging on to CPSC's Web site at www.cpsc.gov. 
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